Bakewell St.

PO Box 26

Cranbourne 3977



PH: 5996 1744



www.cranbourne-ps.vic.edu.au

The teaching and learning pedagogy at Cranbourne Primary School is developed on a

RECIPE (Relevant Engaging Challenging Innovative Personalized Enjoyable)

based curriculum that supports the members of the school community to develop intrinsic

PRIDE (Persistence Responsibility Independence Discipline Enthusiasm) in their learning.

Issue 21

CALENDAR

19th July 2018

UPCOMING EVENTS



Month of July

Thursday, 19th July

School Banking Day

Monday, 23rd July

Student Progress discussion forms due today

Lightning Prem Soccer and Netball Notes due in by 4pm

(No late notices will be accepted)

Tuesday, 24th July

Lightning Prem

Soccer-Casey Comets Ground 10 am and Netball-Sweeny Reserve 10 am

<u>Friday, 27th July</u>

Multicultural Day

Month of August

Friday, 3rd August

Jeans for Genes gold coin donation

PRINCIPAL'S NEWS Hi to everyone and welcome back!

To our new students - welcome to Cranbourne Primary School.

We are looking forward to a busy and exciting term, with lots of fun and interesting things happening. Some of our special events are:

- *Multicultural Day—Friday 27 July. We have organised activities and a visiting musical performance for this day.
- *Student Progress discussions—week commencing 30 July. Forms were sent home this week. Please make sure you return your form by Monday 23rd July.
- *Tuesday 24th July -2 teams (Netball and soccer) will be competing in the next round of Lightning Prem. Winter sports competition. Good luck to those students. We are very proud of your achievement!
- *Children's Book Week (20—24 August). We have an illustrator of children's literature visiting on Monday 20th August, to work with students on illustrations in books.
- *Monday 27th August—Curriculum Day for staff. No students at school on this day!
- *Grades 3—6 School Camp (Wednesday 5th—Friday 7th September)

I would also like to advise you that Cheryl is currently on leave. I will be in the Acting Principal role until her return.

Di Fernand

Acting Principal

Quote of the Week

You learn something every day if you pay attention.—Ray Le Blond

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO OUR JULY BABIES!

LILLIE R
DANIEL N
KARINA T
ALPHOINSE S
TYSON K
ILTAF N

Happy Birthday to those students who are celebrating their special day!



Stars of the Week

These students have demonstrated intrinsic

PRIDE (**P**ersistence, **R**esponsibility, **I**ndependence, **D**iscipline, **E**nthusiasm)

Learning	Home	
Community	Group	Student
FOUNDATION	FA	Junior S
	FB	Monadee C
	FC	Ainebir B
JUNIOR	JA	Robyn D
	JB	Will W
	JC	Payton K
	JD	Masaveer A
MIDDLE	MA	Dante
	MB	Anita
	MC	Nathan N
	MD	Mustafa Q
SENIOR	SA	Ali H
	SB	Fouad
	SC	Audrey
	SD	Sang Te
ICT	FA	Rylan M
MUSIC	MC	Jaylan N
ART	FB	Nei N
PE	MA	Kylie O
Assistant Prin Mrs C	SA	Samuel A
Assistant Prin Mrs F	SC	Sarah P

FROM THE OFFICE

School uniforms are very expensive to purchase so should be looked after! Sadly, a lot of students "forget" their jumpers and jackets and unless they are named, they end up in Lost Property in the BER or not ever found.

Please ensure you write your child's name in permanent pen in large letters across the inside of the collar of their uniform so they can be returned to them when found.

First and last name is the best way to ensure safe return of clothing!

CPS BANK DETAILS

BSB 013 593

Account Number 499102494

Please put your child's name in the subject line.

Golden Bin Awards

Well done to the following

Students for demonstrating

PRIDE in helping keep our school clean and tidy.





Piper, Braxton, Tyson and Pulei Term 2

Joban and Sahasra Term 3



School

Banking

day is

Thursday

Curriculum

'Learning Talk'

Every two weeks we will be asking families to participate in 'Learning Talks' with their children.

By discussing topics and ideas prior to learning, you will help your children get ahead in their personal learning. Students will follow up in class with activities that are related to their 'Learning Talks'.

Foundation

In our next unit of investigation topic we will be focussing on our family history. Take the time to talk to your child about where they were born, what country your family originated from and special events and occasions that your family celebrate. Take the time to look through old photos and discuss the memories.

Junior

For our unit of investigation we are focusing on History. You can talk to your child about how school has changed over time and share experiences about your time at school compared to your child's time at school. You may also like to look at photos of school from the 1900s compared to now and in between.







Middle

In our History unit of investigation this term we will be discussing students backgrounds and celebrating how they differ from others in the classroom. We will also be looking into into indigenous peoples from different countries around the world. At home, discuss the countries your families originated from and reasons behind the celebrations you take part in. Research how the traditions you hold link to those of the first people.

Senior

Our History investigation unit this term will focus on Australian Colonies and Australia as a Nation. Discuss how Australia has developed as a Nation. The causes and reasons why people have migrated to Australia from Europe and Asia. Talk with your child about significant contributions of individuals and groups to changing Australian society.

Explanation Writing

Tells or explores how things work or how they came to be Includes

<u>Statement</u>

Write what is going to be explained

Explanation Sequence

Present a series of events that relate to time, or cause, or both. You might include a diagram or flow charts, which you will need to comment on.

Concluding Statement

(Optional) You may like to include an evaluation or interesting comments on what you have explained.

Kate Conacand - Assistant Principal



Thank you to everyone who has donated to the Art Room! We've had an overwhelming response therefore will not need any more donations after this week!



Women's Friendship Café Cranbourne



All women welcome, all kids welcome

St John's Community Hall 27 Childers St, Cranbourne **When** Every Wednesday 10am to 12.30

Phone Biftu 0402526718

Enjoy morning tea

Find Friends

and maybe some craft, conversation and other activities.





Persistence Responsibility Individuality Discipline Enthusiasm

Jeans for Genes®



1 in 20 children is born with a birth defect or genetic disease.

2018 marks the 25th Anniversary of the Jeans for Genes campaign. That's 25 years of supporting world-leading research into genetic diseases, cancer, birth defects and neurological disorders.

To support this great cause, we are inviting students to wear Jeans to school on **Friday** 3rd August.

The payment for wearing jeans will be a **gold coin donation**.

We will also have a donation box at the office if any families would like to make a separate donation.

Please support this very worthy cause by allowing your child or children to wear their jeans on:

FRIDAY 3RD AUGUST





As we approach the School Holiday period, the following article from Headspace may be of interest.

Keeping your child happy, healthy and safe during the school holidays



headspace is encouraging parents and carers to think about their child's mental health over the holidays, with research showing 1 in 7 school-aged children has experienced a mental health condition.

headspace Head of Direct Clinical Services Vikki Ryall said holidays were a good time to tune in to a child's emotions, pay deeper attention to any unusual behaviour, and try to open up communication.

"A break from school and lots of extra hours together as a family can be a great experience, but for some families it is a challenging time when concerns emerge," Ms Ryall said.

"Some young people find it isolating to be away from their usual school routines and peer support network. For those struggling to make friends, it can be a lonely time when everyone else seems to be having fun.

"It can be hard as a parent to work out the difference between typical behaviour such as moodiness and irritability, and the signs of an emerging mental health issue. But if you are seeing behaviour that concerns you, help is available."

Mental health disorders are prevalent in young people. Almost one in seven school-aged children in Australia – an estimated 560,000 students – had a mental disorder in 2013-14 according to the Telethon Kids Institute Young Minds Matter survey. Examples included anxiety, depression, self-harming behaviours and eating disorders.

Ms Ryall said parents seeing warning signs should encourage their son or daughter to talk openly and honestly about what they are experiencing, and ask what they need.

Most importantly, she said parents should listen to their child's fears and concerns without judgement and be patient when responding.

"If your child is distressed, don't tell them to 'just calm down' or 'get over it'; they need to know you are taking them seriously. Avoid judgement and reassure them you are there for them," she said.

"Let them know that if they don't want to talk to you, they can talk to other adults they trust or to health professionals through a service like **eheadspace**. It's really important for you to support your child in seeking help elsewhere."

There are many other steps parents and carers can take during these holidays to support children who are having a tough time.

"Simple things such as eating three meals a day and getting a good night's sleep are important. Maintain a routine to ensure your child is not regularly staying up late, or sleeping in very late the next day," she said.

"Involve your child in decision-making and give them responsibility at home. One way to do this is to ask them to choose a meal and help prepare it."

Doing a project - especially one a parent can be part of, such as painting a room – is another way to help young people feel engaged and create an environment where it's easier to talk.

Other holiday activities to encourage include:

- Volunteering: For ideas on how young people can make a difference visit: govolunteer.com.au, volunteer.com.au or volunteeringaustralia.org
- Learning something new: Whether its photography, music, sport or dance, contact local councils and leisure centres to find out what's on for children and young people.
- Organising and exploring: Make a list of places to visit and things to do, and get out there!
- Creative projects: Get those creative juices flowing. Revamp a bedroom or create an art piece.
- Getting active: Encourage young people to spend time outside, visit a park with friends or family, or walk the dog around the block.

WE'RE IN TOWN

Roll up your sleeves and give blood



Cranbourne Mobile Donor Centre

Balla Balla Centre 65 Berwick-Cranbourne Road, Cranbourne East 3977

Appointments available:

 Monday 16 July
 12.00pm - 7.30pm

 Tuesday 17 July
 12.00pm - 7.30pm

 Wednesday 18 July
 1.00pm - 7.30pm

 Thursday 19 July
 12.00pm - 7.30pm

 Friday 20 July
 8.00am - 3.30pm

Make an appointment today

Call 13 14 95 or visit donateblood.com.au



AFTER SCHOOL CARE INFORMATION

Please note that here at Cranbourne Primary the school day finishes at 3:15pm. Please ensure children are collected promptly as Yard Duty Supervision finishes at 3:30pm. If you are unable to collect your child by this time, you will need to make alternative arrangements. We do not offer after school care on site however after school care is available from Judy Clarkson Cranbourne Day Care and Kindergarten Centre or Westernport Child Care Centre.

JUDY CLARKSON CRANBOURNE DAY CARE AND KINDERGARTEN

Centres include Sladen Street, Cranbourne Drive, Duff Street, Mundaring Drive, Schoolie Central and The Barn (Cooper Court).

Phone: 5996 1415

HOURS OF OPERATION: Monday – Friday

6:00am - 6:30pm

52 weeks of the year

Closed weekends and public holidays

WESTERNPORT CHILD CARE

144 Camm's Road

Cranbourne 3977

Phone: 5995 4970

Email: wpccccranbourne@bigpond.com

HOURS OF OPERATION: Monday - Friday

6:00am - 6:30pm

52 weeks of the year

Closed weekends and public holidays